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DPRK Foreign Ministry Spokesman on Result of DPRK-U.S. Talks

Pyongyang, February 29 (KCNA) -- The spokesman of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs 
of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea on Wednesday gave the following answer 
as regards questions raised by KCNA concerning the result of the latest DPRK-U.S. 
high-level talks:

Delegations of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea (DPRK) and the United 
States of America (U.S.) met in Beijing, China on 23rd and 24th of February for the third 
round of the high-level talks between the DPRK and the U.S.

Present at the talks were the delegation of the DPRK headed by Kim Kye Gwan, the 
First Vice Minister of Foreign Affairs, and the delegation of the U.S. headed by Glyn 
Davies, the Special Representative of the State Department for the DPRK Policy.

The  talks,  continuation  of  the  two  previous  DPRK-U.S.  high-level  talks  held 
respectively  in  July  and  October,  2011,  offered  a  venue  for  sincere  and  in-depth 
discussion of  issues concerning the  measures  aimed at  building  confidence for  the 
improvement of relations between the DPRK and the U.S. as well as issues related with 
ensuring peace and stability on the Korean Peninsula and resumption of the six-party 
talks.

Both the DPRK and the U.S. reaffirmed their commitments to the September 19 
Joint Statement and recognized that the 1953 Armistice Agreement is the cornerstone 
of peace and stability on the Korean Peninsula until the conclusion of a peace treaty.

Both the DPRK and the U.S. agreed to make a number of  simultaneous moves 
aimed at building confidence as part of the efforts to improve the relations between the 
DPRK and the U.S.

The U.S. reaffirmed that it no longer has hostile intent toward the DPRK and that it is 
prepared to take steps to improve the bilateral relations in the spirit of mutual respect for 
sovereignty and equality.
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The  U.S.  also  agreed  to  take  steps  to  increase  people-to-people  exchanges, 
including in the areas of culture, education, and sports.

The U.S. promised to offer 240,000 metric tons of  nutritional assistance with the 
prospect of additional food assistance, for which both the DPRK and the U.S. would 
finalize the administrative details in the immediate future.

The U.S. made it clear that sanctions against the DPRK are not targeting the civilian 
sector, including the livelihood of people.

Once the  six-party  talks  are  resumed,  priority  will  be  given to  the  discussion  of 
issues concerning the lifting of  sanctions on the DPRK and provision of  light  water 
reactors.

Both the DPRK and the U.S. affirmed that it is in mutual interest to ensure peace 
and stability on the Korean Peninsula, improve the relations between the DPRK and the 
U.S., and push ahead with the denuclearization through dialogue and negotiations. 

Both sides agreed to continue the talks.

The  DPRK,  upon  request  by  the  U.S.  and  with  a  view  to  maintaining  positive 
atmosphere  for  the DPRK-U.S.  high-level  talks,  agreed to  a  moratorium on nuclear 
tests, long-range missile launches, and uranium enrichment activity at Nyongbyon and 
allow  the  IAEA to  monitor  the  moratorium on  uranium enrichment  while  productive 
dialogues continue.


